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The Honorable Jeff King, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 341-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator King: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 421 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 421 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 421 would permit the Department of Corrections to publish program credits earned by 

inmates on the agency’s public website.  Inmates must consent to the publishing of the credits. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

FY 2015 

SGF 

FY 2015 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- $7,000 $7,000 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Department of Corrections indicates that SB 421 would require approximately 

$7,000 for FY 2015 for information technology programming costs to display the credits on the 

Kansas Adult Supervised Population Electronic Repository system and to modify the offender 

management system to create an electronic means for inmates to provide consent.  It is estimated 

that the additional expenditures could be absorbed within existing resources.  Any fiscal effect 

associated with SB 421 is not reflected in The FY 2015 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jeremy Barclay, KDOC 


